
May 23, 2023 

Board Room 

10:00 am 

 

 The Sac County Board of Supervisors met in regular session with all members present, Jim 

Wissler, Chairman, presiding.  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as submitted. 

 It was moved by Fischer and seconded by Drake to approve the agenda as posted.  Ayes all, 

motion carried. 

 Ben Ringgenberg and Robert Murley, representing the Sac County Ambulance, met with the 

Board and County Attorney to discuss renewal of the union contract for 23/24.   

 It was moved by Fischer and seconded by Drake to approve a new contract with the Sac County 

Ambulance to include a 10% wage increase and increase the on-call rate.  Ayes all, motion carried. 

 It was moved by Drake and seconded by Fischer to approve a proposed tile repair in DD 26, 

located in Section 9, Cedar Township, in the amount of $1,500.  Ayes all, motion carried. 

 Brian Blomme, Sac County Drainage Engineer, updated the Board on the North Raccoon River 

Welands Initiative and the Iowa Nutrient Research & Education Council. 

 It was moved by Fischer and seconded by Drake to notify the Clay County Auditors office of Sac 

County’s continued support of the North Raccoon River Wetlands Initiative proposal and forward same 

to the Iowa Department of Land Stewardship.  Ayes all, motion carried. 

 The County Engineer updated the Board via email of the activities of the county road crews and 

the status of current maintenance and construction projects. 

 The Auditor updated the Board on increases on the County’s replacement cost coverage which 

was estimated to be between $3500 and $4000 for the non-licensed vehicles in the Secondary Road 

department. 

 With there being no further business, on motion, the meeting was adjourned. 
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